AHRMM MEETING MINUTES
March 17, 2015
Montgomery County Agricultural Center
Troy, NC 

In Attendance:
Chair: Wanda Feldt, Community Liaison; Vice Chair, Susan Bellew, Family Promise;  Secretary: Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center; Relena Hair, Monarch; Nikki Locklear, Friend to Friend; Kam McDonald, Anson County Schools; Andrea Lamonds, Montgomery County DSS/Veterans Service Office; Nina Walker, SCAP; John Young, Montgomery County DSS; Quiotti Ratliff, SCAP; Beverly Davis, First in Families; Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools; Carol Brown, Golden Care; Rasheeda Sturdivant, Trinity Services; Michelle Bates, Family Endeavors; Dottie Robinson, Montgomery DSS; Lakisha Rodgers, Legal Aid of NC; Mary Pat Buie, Sandhills Center LME/MCO; Danielle Locklear, Hoke County Schools; Bob Huber, Therapeutic Alternatives; Chereka Belton-Odom, Rockingham Housing Authority; Kevin Lancaster, Montgomery County Schools; Linda McPhatter, Golden Care; Casey Sounders, Moore County Schools.
The meeting was called to order by Wanda Feldt. She welcomed all attendees. 
Wanda welcomed the new 2015-16 AHRMM Officers:  Regional Chair, Wanda Feldt; Vice-Chair, Susan Bellew and Secretary, Donna McCormick. 
Introductions 
Attendee introductions were made.
Approval of January 2015 Minutes

Motion was made by Rasheeda Sturdivant to approve the minutes, seconded by Linda McPhatter.  Motion to approve was offered and carried.

Balance of State Steering Committee Update:

     Susan Bellew briefly discussed the Coordinated Assessment.  Donna McCormick asked if we could get a copy to distribute to start educating people in the group.  Donna will ask Nina Walker if she could send us a copy.  The Regional Leads and Alternates will be going to a training with NCCEH(North Carolina Coalition to End Homelessness) in Raleigh on March 30th.  Wanda & Susan will be participating from AHRMM.  They will bring back the information to share with the group.

     Point-In-Time Count:  Donna mentioned that 3 agencies were minus their information within AHRMM.  Family Promise, Harvest Ministries shelter and New Horizons DV shelter.  Susan is sending her information on Family Promise today.  Kam McDonald will call Pastor Adams with Harvest Ministries this week and New Horizons, Kelly Cunningham, said she turned her numbers in.

     Donna invited anyone to join the Balance of State,(BOS) Steering Committee Conference call once a month, the 1st Tuesday of the month at 10:30, to learn more about what the Continuum of Care(CoC) and Balance of State (BOS) is all about.  If you are interested, call Donna at 910-673-7229 and she can forward the number and code for the call. 
Grantee Reports:

Friend-to-Friend-Nicki Locklear reported that the shelter currently has 5 women and 6 children.

They now have the Rapid Re-Housing grant.

SCAP:  Nina reports that the Transitional Home in Wadesboro has 3 vacancies and the one in Rockingham has 2 vacancies.  They still have 1 Shelter Plus Care housing voucher that is being used.
Old Business:  None to report.

New Business:  Carol Brown passed around a newspaper article about Homeward Bound and their homeless program in Asheville.  Their community is real involved in ending the homeless population.  Susan Bellew mentioned the Moore Place in Charlotte as a good homeless program.

Agency Updates:

Montgomery DSS:  John reports they are still taking applications for the SA In-Home program.  Dottie informed us that the Randolph County Family Crisis Center now serves Montgomery County.  John will bring us brochures at the next meeting.

Therapeutic Alternatives-Hospital Transition Team:  Bob Huber discussed the HTT program.  He brought information and passed it around to the members.  He discussed the TA Mobile Crisis # with us as well.  The number is:  1-877-626-1772.  However, if the person in crisis has a mental health provider already, then they are his home agency and not mobile crisis.

Bob also informed us that a person called him and is interested in opening a homeless shelter in Moore County.  Donna & Susan informed him of the Caring For Moore group that met monthly some time ago that was trying to do this as well.  The West Moore neighborhood went to the City Council meeting and the idea was rejected.  There was a lot of negative feedback about a shelter in Moore County.  The group no longer meets.  We asked Bob to invite the person to our monthly meetings.
Monarch:  Relena informed us that McArthur Apartments in Rockingham has 1 vacancy; Circlewood Group Living High in Hamlet has 2 vacancies; Robbins Group Home for IDD (Intellectual Developmental Disabilities),  has 1 vacancy; Hoke & Richmond IDD apartments each have 1 vacancy.  The Richmond County SPMI (Severe & Persistent Mentally Ill) Group Home in Rockingham is looking at a vacancy soon.

Rockingham Housing Authority:  Chereka informed us that they are opening up the Section 8 Waiting List to take applications for 1 day only on March 31st.  
Richmond County Schools:  Paulette informed us that they have 163 documented homeless children that are doubled up, couch-surfing or in cars/shelters.

She attended a fundraiser for the Place of Grace homeless shelter located in Richmond County recently.  They were able to raise $15,000.00 for the homeless shelter.

Moore County Schools:  Casey reports there are 294 documented homeless children in their district.  
Anson County Schools:  Kam reports there are 36 documented homeless children in their county.  Their school liaisons are looking for things for these children to participate in during the summer.  The school liaisons are involved in the annual Relay-For-Life at Anson High School in May.  
She informed us that Dr. Mary Ratliff is working on a new process to identify homeless children.

Montgomery County Schools:  Kevin informed us that they have 35-40 homeless children.  He feels this number is low.

Hoke County Schools:  Danielle will have a number for us next month.  She informed us that she has a high school student that may want to come and speak to our group.

Sandhills Center:  Donna informed us that there is a new KEY target apartment complex in Biscoe.  They have designated 5 apartments to be used for mental or physically handicapped people.  It is Emerald Forest located behind the Hardees and beside Food Lion in Biscoe.  The manager is Sherry Sanders at 910-354-2920.  Donna gave us Kay Johnson’s number if an agency would like to make referrals to this KEY program.  

Donna & Mary Pat are busy serving on other CoC Housing Committees within the Sandhills Center catchment area.

Donna asked the group to please think of speakers for our monthly programs and to call her at 910-673-7229 if anyone knows of speakers.  Someone suggested that agencies within our group to present their agency.  Carol Brown will speak next month and Donna suggested we take a tour of the Place of Grace homeless shelter in Richmond County, at some point.
Golden Care:  Carol and Linda are very busy as the home health business is growing.  Carol informed us that there is a SOAR training in Chapel-Hill in April.  Go to the www.ncceh.org 
website for more information about SOAR.
Next Meeting: 
April 21, 2015 at 9:30 at 

First Bank in Rockingham (Side conference room).  1401 Fayetteville Street.
